Board of Appeals Minutes
July 9, 2015

 (
TOWN OF SUTTON  
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
4 UXBRIDGE ROAD 
· 
SUTTON, MA 01590 
· 
(508) 865-8723 
· 
FAX (508) 865-8721
) 				    ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
     MINUTES
    August 6, 2015


Approved by: ___________________
Date: _________________________

Zoning Board Members Present: Rick Deschenes, Chairman; Michael McGovern; Richard Haskins; 
                                                     Brittanie Reinold; 
Secretary: Lynn Dahlin
All others present: 		Brian Duclos;Pete Fitzpatrick; Fran Couture; Fred LaRock; Louis Tousino; Keith
 Glode; Heather Glode; Ryan Glode, John Burns

7:30pm: Public Hearing 
               26 Mallard Way: MGL Ch40A Sect. 6 Finding
               Allan Murray
The Hearing notice was read by R. Deschenes as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.
Both LouisTousino and Fred LaRock were present from GBI to speak on behalf of Allan Murray. It was explained by Mr. Tousino that they had built a ranch house, found water, poured the footings and raised the house 6’ft or so using wood walls rather than cement. The Building Commissioner directed the project back to this Board because it was felt that what was built was not what was
7:35pm: Public Hearing Continued
               171 Worcester Providence Turnpike: Variances
               UniBank
Atty. Antonellis noted that it was his understanding that the Board performed their site visit and it was his hope that the Board saw that the proposed freestanding sign would serve as a adequate identification for Unibank and would not serve to interfere with any sight lines or provide vehicular issues relative to passage along Rte. 146 and within the Plaza.
R. Deschenes commented that it was his hope that the footing would match the other signs in the development in which it was responded that the condition to use the same Base / Monument architectural style stonework  would be received well by his client and it was anticipated that it be in sync with the other signs.
R. Haskins questioned a discussion on site about modifying the inside panels of the sign to be less contemporary in which it was responded that Atty. Antonellis did get an email from his client that they would need to modify the base to look more like the others and did not receive any other indication of changes.
J. Fenuccio questioned if Unibank was giving up their spot on the already approved freestanding sign for the Plaza and was answered that they planned to give up the space on the Rte 146 sign but hoped to maintain a spot on the Boston Road sign.
M. McGovern motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to close the public hearing.





Board Business:

Decisions:

M. McGovern steps down from the Board for the 11 Ramshorn Rd petition.

11 Ramshorn Rd
Robert & Lisa Morton
R. Haskins motioned and B. Reinold seconded that the replacement of the front porch within the same footprint with an enclosed porch would not be substantially more detrimental than the existing use to the neighborhood.
Discussion: The Board agreed that the application was straight forward and acceptable as presented.
Vote: 4-0 in favor to approve.

171 Worcester Providence Turnpike: Variances
Unibank
R. Haskins motioned, Mike McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the free standing sign with the condition that the base match the Rte 146 and Boston Rd signs, and to approve the three wall mounted signs (north east and west) as requested but not approve the south side sign. The Board found that the south side wall sign faced a residential area and therefore felt it should not be approved.
Vote 5-0-0 in favor

Meeting Minutes: Approval of minutes moved to the August 6, 2015 meeting.

Appointment: 
Due to J. Fenuccio stepping down from the Clerk position, M. McGovern motioned, R. Haskins seconded and the vote unanimous to elect Brittanie Reinhold to the position of the Board’s Clerk for the remainder of FY’ 16.

7:50pm - Meeting adjourned


Respectfully submitted,
 



Lynn Dahlin
BOA Secretary
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